
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to Year 1! We are looking forward to getting to know your child and supporting them as 
they grow in confidence, curiosity and independence. This year is full of exciting learning 
opportunities, and we are eager to see each child’s unique light shine.  
 
We know this message includes quite a bit of information, but we hope you find it useful. We’ve 
included everything we believe will help you understand what to expect this year and how we can 
work together to make it a successful and enriching experience for your child. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss anything further, please don’t hesitate to get in 
touch via the school office or speak to us at the end of the school day.  
 
Thank you for your continued support—we’re excited to work together to make this a successful and 
joyful year. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Mrs Hunter and Miss Heightley 
Hazel and Holly Class Teachers 
 
Who will be teaching my child: 
Throughout the week, your child may also be taught by other members of our dedicated staff team 
for specific subjects. On a Tuesday morning, Mr. Rose will teach Year 1 PE and Mrs. Rose will teach 
Music. On Wednesdays Mrs. Holman will teach in Hazel Class and on Fridays she will teach in Holly 
Class. Together, we aim to provide a rich and varied learning experience, guided by our school 
values of being caring, courageous, Christ-like, and part of a celebratory community. 
 
What your child will need and homework 

Weekly maths homework will be sent home on a Friday. Homework should ideally be completed by the 

following Wednesday to give teachers time to mark but can be handed in from the Monday. In addition to 

this, your child should have daily reading practice at home.   

Children have access to Reading Scheme books and Library books. Please leave the reading scheme book 

and reading record in your child’s bag at all times. This is so we can read with them and monitor their 

progress. In Year 1 we expect the children to hand in their books once they have read them at home hence 

reading books can be handed in any day of the week and new books will be handed out by the end of the 

week. We will NOT change your child’s book unless an adult from home has recorded in the reading record 

that it has been read during the week. We regularly monitor your child’s stage of phonics and will therefore 

match their reading books according to this. This may mean revisiting certain stages to consolidate phonic 

knowledge. It is important that you understand that with this scheme, there is no ‘going backwards’ and this 

plays a vital role in enabling your child to be secure and fluent in their phonics for reading and writing. On 

the inside cover of each reading book there is a helpful before and during reading page. We ask that parents 

make use of this. Reading regularly at home helps your child to make good progress and we advise trying to 

read for 10 minutes per day. 

Children will learn new sounds each week in their phonics lessons. We will add a list of spellings which are 

linked to the sounds they have practised during the week in class so they can be reinforced at home. Please 

note there will be no formal spelling test taking place, these lists are purely for embedding learning at home. 
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PE and Forest Schools 

P.E. : Tuesday - children should come to school dressed in their P.E. kit, ready for active learning.  

Each class will take part in a Forest School session once per term. On these days, children will be learning 

outdoors and engaging in hands-on activities, which may involve mud and messy play. Please ensure your 

child comes dressed in appropriate clothing, including waterproofs and sturdy footwear. We recommend 

older clothes that you don’t mind getting dirty. 

Key Dates 

Year 1 and whole-school dates and updates can be found on Weduc and reminders are shared in the weekly 

whole school update. Please do keep an eye on these platforms, as new dates will be added and while we aim 

to keep plans consistent, changes may occasionally be necessary due to unforeseen circumstances. 

Tuesday 16th September – Flu Immunisation 

Wednesday 24th September – Individual photographs 

Monday 20th October – Forest Schools 

Friday 26th September – European Day of Languages 

Friday 24th October – half term 

Monday 3rd November – return to school 

Week beginning 3rd November – Parents Evening 

Tuesday 2nd December – 2.30pm and Thursday 4th December - 9.15am - Nativity performance 

Thursday 11th December – Christmas dinner & jumper day 

Monday 15th December – Forest Schools 

Friday 19th December – last day of term 

 

Phonics Screening 

In Year 1 all children will take part in a phonics screening assessment during the summer term. Details on this 

will be given later in the year. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Mrs. Hunter and Miss. Heightley 


